TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

February 14, 2023

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Shaun Bresnahan, Frank Razzaboni & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Richard Helmholtz

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 7:14 pm.

Selectmen Workshop:

Richard Helmholtz came to the selectmen's meeting to talk about several trees on Town Property that are leaning towards his house on 114 New Chester Road. Richard stated that he has had trees in hit his house in the past and had no power for a long period of time and he has an elderly parent living with him. Shaun Bresnahan has reviewed the trees that Richard would like to cut and verified that the pines are very tall and are within striking distance of his house and his neighbor's house. Richard Helmholtz has contracted with a tree company to remove the trees. The Selectmen are giving him permission to fell the 17 trees identified with orange flagging. This permission was granted with the understanding that Richard, his agents or contractors shall be liable for and save the Town of Hill harmless from claims arising from injury to person or damage to property which may arise directly or indirectly from the felling and removal of these trees. The Selectmen need to be notified when the removal is scheduled to be performed. The Selectmen require that the Town property be left in a neat and acceptable condition after the cutting has been completed. Richard will have the agreement signed by Irene Helmholtz and himself and return to the Town Office.

The Selectmen's Workshop recessed at 7:30 pm to resume the Water Commissioner's meeting.

The Selectmen's workshop reconvened at 8:45 pm.

Shaun Bresnahan stated that the Budget Committee was asking for the revenues to be included on the budget spreadsheet and show what the balance would be to be paid by taxation. The numbers that are shown are just an estimate and are reviewed in September for the final revenues to be raised by taxation.

Dean Stevenson's overtime was discussed. We haven't had the weather to warrant overtime. Shaun Bresnahan doesn't think that Dean's overtime on his time sheet was all in the town's best interest. Shaun Bresnahan will discuss with Dean and if the use of overtime is further abused the selectmen can require all overtime be approved prior to work.

Shaun Bresnahan made a motion to post the roads for weight limits on Tuesday February 21, 2023 per RSA 236:3-a. Tom Seymour seconded the motion. All in favor. Shaun Bresnahan will let Michael Sharp know that he will need to notify the Road Agent if he needs to truck wood. We will require he only truck when the temperatures are below freezing. Lisa Seymour will have Shelly Henry post on the website, town Facebook and an email blast.

The Town Reports will be ready before town meeting.

Lisa Seymour will reach out to Natalia Mills to let her know the files are here for Shop Road from the Police Department.

With no further business to conduct, Shaun Bresnahan made the motion to adjourn the meeting and Tom Seymour seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously motion at 9:28 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chair

Shaun Bresnahan

Frank Razzaboni